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Chimacum Middle School 6th grade
August, 2005

Dear Parents and Guardians of sixth grade students,

We would like to welcome your student to sixth grade!  We look forward to meeting you and getting to know your family this year.  Our room numbers are 603 and 604. This is Joni Langston’s ninth year teaching at Chimacum; she has taught seventh as well as sixth grade. This is Al González’s ninth year teaching at Chimacum and 15th year teaching 4th through 8th grade. 

One of the highlights of sixth grade will be our trip to Camp Cispus near Randle, WA.  During this five day trip we will learn how to work as a team, study fresh water, hike and learn more about the environment. A visit to Mount St. Helens is just one of the fun activities. This trip will take place in mid September and costs $150.00 per student. We are mentioning this now so you can budget accordingly. Most students look back on this trip as a highlight of their school experience when they move on to high school and graduation.

Middle school is designed to create a smooth transition from having one teacher to several and is a bridge to help students adapt to this change.  Joni Langston will teach your student math, language arts and likely keyboarding during one quarter of the year. Al González will teach your student science, social studies and maybe advanced technology through our Student Tech Corps program (http://educatoral.com/stc_info.html). Other opportunities will be physical education, reading and art which will be taught by our team of sixth grade teachers. 

Our first lessons will include map work and an in-depth study of Latin America.  The latter half of the year we will examine Canada and plan a field trip to Victoria as a culminating activity.  We expect our students to read at home for half an hour five days a week - this time can be combined as the student wishes. We have an excellent reading program and some volunteer tutors. We also teach Six Trait Writing and emphasize all steps of the writing process. 

Our class often works in cooperative teams and may have study buddies.  We have high expectations for our students and find that they usually meet the goals we mutually set. QUALITY work is a hallmark of our classes.  Late work is not accepted unless an absence occurs or there are unusual circumstances.  This is handled by a parent/student/teacher conference. We also have fun!  Students have the opportunity to earn class money to spend on parties, auctions, Market Day and Canadian Trading Post.  In June we will have a track and field meet.

In order to enable students to do their best, the sixth grade team expects students to follow high standards of behavior. You will receive a syllabus with our team’s expectations and consequences clearly spelled out the first week of school.  We help students manage their own behavior through natural and appropriate consequences as well as lottery tickets and other positive reinforcers.

Sixth grade teachers try to communicate with parents as frequently as possible.  E-mail is the quickest and most efficient way we can connect.  We try to check it three times a day.  We also mail out a progress report half way through each quarter for any student who has earned a C- or below.  Students who have earned a C or higher will receive a printed report at that time. These should be signed and returned to us so we know you have reviewed them with your child.  Your child will also receive points for doing this.  Please feel free to communicate with us at any time.  Notes, phone calls and conferences (the office arranges these if requested) are other ways we can communicate.  Please make sure your student has up-to-date information in the office.  Joni Langston does not mind being called at home - just be sure to leave a message. Joni’s home phone number is (360) 271-9324; the e-mail addresses are joni_langston@csd49.org and al_gonzalez@csd49.org. 

Our vision for our classroom is an environment in which each student can achieve their personal best.  Our classes have zero tolerance for making fun of anyone or any other behavior which interferes with the learning process. This helps shy or hesitant students feel free to participate. 

Parents and other significant adults are a key component in our learning partnership and are welcome anytime. If you want to come in and observe our team encourages you to do so.  The office asks that you notify them first for security purposes.  We find that the parents/guardians who become the most involved in their student’s progress see firsthand the activities which take place in the classroom and feel like they know what is going on. This way you can watch your student interact within the classroom setting for yourself. Obviously many of us work outside the home, but there are many other ways you can assist the class.  We will send home a form asking for your help in various areas.  If you have a special talent and/or are willing to come in and help that would be great.  

Other ways you might be able to help are by chaperoning field trips and dances, secretarial work, data entry, math assistance, chess lessons, art activities, sharing travel experiences in Latin America or Canada, correcting papers, helping with our track meet, preparing treats for classroom celebrations, filing or updating the class or school websites periodically.  Any help you can provide is very welcome. We also are always looking for leftover art/crafts supplies for Market Day, Trading Post and collages.

We will be in our classrooms periodically during the last part of August. We welcome you to stop by.  If you let us know ahead of time we will be happy to schedule time to meet you or talk with you on the phone.  Our team will be getting ready to meet you and your students at orientation.

We  know many families are anxious to purchase school supplies and take advantage of sales.  We hope that receiving the suggested supply list before school starts will help you in planning your budget.

 SIXTH GRADE SUPPLY LIST


*  five three-ring spiral notebooks

*  three large glue sticks


*  colored pencils and fine tip markers

*  scissors-good quality/sharp


*  ruler- with metric scale


 
*  index dividers - 6 


*  erasers - 
pink and art erasers


*  calculator (see below)


*  several #2 pencils- sharpened


*  red, blue, & black pens


*  compass




  
*  protractor


*  3 report folders




*  highlighter pens - 2 thin/thick

*  2 rolls of scotch tape



*  sturdy pencil pouch - labeled



*three ring binder filled with college ruled notebook paper (no trapper 

  
keepers)

Crayons, graph paper, broad tip markers, index cards, blank recordable CD’s and other supplies are optional. If possible your student will need four report covers.

You might consider the purchase of a T1-83 or higher Calculator as your student will 
use it in seventh grade and throughout high school.  They are expensive, however, and should be etched with the student’s name.  A basic calculator will meet the needs of sixth graders this year.

Middle School students are expected to purchase a CHIMACUM MIDDLE SCHOOL PLANNER which will cost about $3.50. This planner is the best way for us to communicate and for you to see what your student did that day. It also helps you know when tests or projects are coming up and what homework has been assigned for that day. Please review it with your student daily and sign it each Friday morning. There is a column where homework assignments are entered for each day. Students will receive a grade for neatness and completion of the planner, so please encourage your student to be sure the planner is complete and legible. Finally, please be sure to check Mr. González’s website for more information on what is going on in both classrooms: http://www.educatoral.com/. Please try to check the class website weekly to keep track of daily work and deadlines.  

Now for the fun part - Parents, we’d like for you to complete a homework activity for us. Yes - we’re giving the parents homework! We learned about this great way to start off the year by learning as much as we can about your child. We’d really appreciate your participation in this. Here it is - in a million words or less tell us about your child! This activity gives you a chance to tell us everything you want us to know about your child. Don’t worry, we won’t share this information with anyone (not even the other 6th grade teachers) unless you say it is okay. Please turn this in by the first week of school (September 6 through 9) or email it to us.

We hope this helps you in your planning, and we are looking forward to meeting you.  See you soon!

Joni Langston and Al González

